
ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION MEETING 

 

May 7, 2018 
 

Members Present 

D. Dittrick 

P. Glawe 

J. Hendricks 

S. Iannaccone 

A. Kraynak 

D. Wilson 

 

Liaison 

J. Ferramosca – Present 

T. Gallagher – Absent 

 

Members Absent 

D. Fashano – excused 

C. Matlon - excused 

 

Chairman Wilson called the meeting to order at 8:00 pm according to the Open Publics 

Meeting Act. 

 

Approval of Meeting Minutes 

 Reviewed meeting minutes from April 2, 2018.  Secretary Kraynak asked if there 

were any changes to the meeting minutes if not is there a motion to approve the 

meeting minutes.  Chairman Wilson made a motion to approve the meeting 

minutes.  Member Dittrick seconded the motion. All members were in favor.   

 

Correspondence 

 Reviewed NJ Municipalities Magazine April 2018 

 Reviewed Budget 2018 – Secretary Kraynak said that the budget was approved 

for $2,500.00. 

 

Certified Mail 

 Reviewed Freshwater Wetlands General Permit Application 7 Eastmans Road 

Block 739, Lots 5 & 6 Township of Parsippany.  The Environmental Commission 

had no comment with this application. 

 Reviewed Application for an Letter of Interpretation Line Verification Block 

7401, Lot 2.01 and Block 7501, Lot 10 Vision Equities.  Liaison Ferramosca said 

that a Starbucks is going back where the old fire house is located.  Member 

Iannaccone said that this application is about the contours of the land.  The 

Environmental Commission had no comment with this application. 

 Reviewed Bowman  Consulting - Notice of NJDEP Application River Park 

Business Center, LLC Block 3801, Lot 2, (Removal of the Eden Mill Dam).  

Chairman Wilson said that recently there was flooding recently and asked is there 



anything going on with the site?  Liaison Ferramosca said its in litigation.  

Chairman Wilson asked was there an environmental clean-up?   Liaison 

Ferramosca said a lot was invested in a clean-up.  Liaison Ferramosca said once 

we lose the dam we lose the lagoons and it will fill in and buildings can be built. 

 

Old Business 

 Shred Day Event, Saturday, April 21, 2018 – 83 participants and 1,768 pounds 

shredded. 

 ANJEC – Free Milkweed Plants -  Secretary Kraynak read the following email 

from Member Matlon – “Just that the milkweed will be planted along the pond 

across from the recycling center.  I looked at the area and it seems we can dig up 

some spots around the edge of the tree/weed line there.  That way there is no 

interference with the garden area should the milkweed take over.  The 

wildflowers can and should go at the edge of the garden along the fence line.  I 

think near the entrance would be nice.”  Secretary Kraynak said that she also read 

this email to the Stoneybrook Farm & Garden Committee and they seem to be 

okay with this plan.  All members were okay with this plan. 

 ANJEC -  2018 Open Space stewardship Grants for Environmental Commissions- 

We haven’t heard anything yet if we received the grant.  

 

New Business 

 Hanover Township Day – Member Glawe said that we need a theme for Hanover 

Township Day?  Liaison Ferramosca asked if we wanted to do anything for the 

summer concert series.  Liaison Ferramosca said that lets assume that June 14 is 

okay let’s show some visionary and the benefit to the town and explain it to the 

residents.  Liaison Ferramosca asked does any group or BPU would like to 

display at Hanover Township Day?  Chairman Wilson said he could find 

something and put it on a poster board. 

 

Adjourn 

 Secretary Kraynak asked at 8:25 pm if there is any further business if not is there 

a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Member Dittrick made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting.  Member Hendricks seconded the motion.  All members were in favor. 


